
MINUTES OF THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

 FEBRUARY 15, 2017 
 
 
On the 15th day of February, 2017, the ABC Board did convene at Little Rock, 
Arkansas for its regular monthly meeting and in attendance were Janet Moore, 
Chairperson, Thomas P. Powell, Jr., Steve Smith, Jean Hervey, Special 
Appointee Buckley O’Mell.   
 
The Board considered the application of Gabriel Para, Mariachi Mexican Grill of 
Lonoke, 45 Fannie Lane, Suites 6 & 7, Lonoke, Private Club - New and after 
considering all of the facts in the case, the Board voted 4-1 to grant the Private 
Club Permit. 
 
The Board considered the Violation Order dated November 17, 2016, David E. 
Meredith, Blue Water Bayou (The Cove at Millwood), 103 Pump Station Road, 
Ashdown Private Club Permit No. 03261 and after considering all of the facts in 
the case, the Board voted 5-0 to uphold the Director’s Violation Order of a seven  
hundred fifty dollar ($750) fine and Probation for a period of six (6) months. 
 
The Board considered the Violation Order dated November 09, 2016, Stephen 
D. Jesanis, Angler’s Grill & Pub, 14581 Highway 62 West, Eureka Springs, 
Restaurant Wine & Beer On Premises and after considering all of the facts in 
the case, the Board voted 5-0 to uphold the Director’s Violation Order to revoke 
the permit for case. 
 
The Board considered the application of Eric J. Stefanski, Historic 1929 Lyric 
Theater, 115 West Rush Avenue, Harrison, On Premises Wine and Beer – New 
and after considering all the facts in the case, the Board voted 5-0 to deny the 
On Premises Wine and Retail Beer Permit.   
 
Director Bud Roberts gave a brief progress report to the Board on the Medical 
Marijuana Commission. 
 
The Board voted to proceed with the Lottery drawing for retail liquor stores in 
Little River County since the county went wet in the November, 2016, election. 
 
The Board accepted the Director’s Decisions regarding the Violation Resume,  
Private Club Resume, Extension of Inactive Status and the Director’s Resume. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

 
The next meeting of the alcoholic Beverage Control Board is scheduled for 
March 15, 2017. 
 
 
___________________________________           ____________________________________ 
JANET MOORE, CHAIRMAN                       BUD ROBERTS, DIRECTOR 


